TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES MARCH 3, 2003

PRESENT: Chairman Dave Penny, Selectman Mike Genest, Selectman Bill Prokop and Sherry Miller.

7:00 p.m. Meeting called to order -

7:00 p.m. Deering Board of Selectmen -

The Selectmen met with Deering Selectmen, Elizabeth Kelly and Michele Johnson to discuss the Antrim/Deering Bridge. Chairman Penny asked Ms. Kelly if the Town of Deering would be interested in purchasing Antrim's half of the bridge for \$1.00? The Deering Selectmen are willing to entertain the idea and will contact their Attorney for guidance.

The Deering Selectmen would like to meet again in June to discuss the idea of pooling resources together in an attempt to combine services to keep taxes down but at the same time provide the same quality of service.

W&S meeting -

A meeting with the Water & Sewer Commissioners is scheduled for Monday, March 10th at 7:00 p.m.

Earls, Neider & Perkins -

The Business Manager received a call on March 3, 2003 from Cindy Perkins who stated that their company made a mistake in their final bill to us in 2002. Apparently, 10% of the contract price was to be held back and paid after the revaluation was complete and accepted by the Board of Selectmen. So, as it turns out the Town still owes \$10,500 for the revaluation. Since we are now into another year and the remaining funds had been previously allocated for the new Muni-Smart software the Selectmen agreed to adjust the Information System / Software budget line to reflect an increase of \$10,000 at Town Meeting.

Fire Department application –

Reviewed and signed.

Vacation request -

The Selectmen unanimously approved the request from sherry Miller for vacation in May.

Abatements -

To date 41 abatements received.

Selectmen's meeting minutes of 3/3/03 cont.

Antrim Players -

Bill Harris called the office to advise that the Selectmen's letters have been received and the Board will be discussing the issue at their next Board meeting.

Current Use -

Letters have been mailed to all properties that are in current use explaining the need to complete a form, which will show the characteristics of the land in each category. These are due back April 1, 2003.

Review and approve minutes of February 24, 2003 –

Reviewed and unanimously approved as written.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Miller